From: Titus, Nadia <Nadia.Titus@nshealth.ca>

Sent: Thursday, December 5, 2019 9:02:52 AM

To: Eric Pothier <epothier@munclare.ca>

Cc: Ronnie Leblanc <rleblanc@munclare.ca>

Subject: Crosswalk in Meteghan

Hi Eric!

| just wanted to be in touch with you and shed light on the potential for a crosswalk in Meteghan at the intersection of
Peter Dugas Road and Route 1 (corner of Tim Hortons). As a pedestrian who walks the sidewalk often with my dog | find
myself often reluctant to cross that section of the sidewalk due to the fact that cars don’t always let you go first as it
would be our right of way being a pedestrian on the sidewalk. This gets especially more dangerous this time of year
when it is dark early and walking the sidewalk in the evening makes for poor visibility of myself and my dog waiting on
one end of the sidewalk waiting to cross the road.

| know it may be out of budget, but | believe along with the crosswalk that adding signs and a button that activates a
flashing light to indicate crossing pedestrians may work, seeing that the history of most crosswalks in Clare have failed.

Please put this in consideration and discuss it with other council members.

Merci!

Nadia Titus





